## 14 April 2019 District 33 Meeting Notes

Doug, me, Paul, Chip, Stanley, Merritt, Barbara, Bill Rickett, Glenn MacDonald, Ben, Michael Spink, Matt, Kristin, Chip Smith, Anna Matthews.

Doug visited Eno Group. Assembly approaches. Website committee introduces new website at June assembly.

Stanley: service workshop. He received 2 calls during the workshop. Experience strength hope event was a success. Hosted by his group. Attended Williamston eastern preconference. Reached out to a Psychiatrist; got his card. Reached out to a couple of ministers.

Minutes: St Mark's Church is potential location of Unity Rally

George: Coins for Cons questions, contact George.

Barbara: Graham Primary purpose history basic text late bloomers, Pittsboro, Freedom House. Did Grapevine Display at Service workshop at Wylde Bunch. She visited 10 groups. 2 preconferences. Churches would be willing to pay for back issues of Grapevines.

How are people contacting us to receive twelfth step assistance? Bill, Chip A, receiving calls – from GSR list on website? Anna getting emails, again from GSR list, or from twelfth step list, re 12<sup>th</sup> step work.

Someone leaving treatment in Statesville and coming here. We need a Treatment Chair. Doug can't do it all. Doug facilitated rides for the man from Statesville.

Paul: Contributions: \$436 in online contributions. Income for march 816.65 expenses 595.92, 3939.71 ending balance. Excess funds \$1,799.71.

Did anyone talk to St. Mark's Church in Burlington? What about University Baptist in Chapel Hill? Jason Belch mentioned that might be a possibility. We will likely need to do it on a Saturday. We may need to have the Unity Rally in August or September. We do need to nail down a date and place.

Has a subcommittee already been formed? De Facto subcommittee Paul, Jason and John. We will not meet again until June. Discussion of Unity Rally to occur in June.

Unanimity Subcommittee report, Barbara: Fund for up to 2 rooms for GSRs for semiannual assemblies. Contact Doug, Paul or Subcommittee member to make request. Goal is to promote participation. Saturday AND Sunday is the time of the Assembly. Some discussion ensues. Implementation of this policy seems more difficult than agreeing the policy is in essence a good idea.

John elected new cocoordinator of treatment facilities.

Barbara 4<sup>th</sup> concept: "Participation is key to harmony."

Concept 5 and 6 for June.

Anniversaries: Paul. March 15, 2012.

SASSAA is coming up. Stanley announced it.

June 9 next meeting.